From: A Hilali

Sent: Monday, July 29, 2013 8:26 PM
To: Kay Sully

Subject: A556 project

Importance: High

Hi, we are residents at Chester road and fully support the A556 project. We are aware of the
lobby group and the loud noises they are making and are extremely worried that the silent
majority are not being heard. We are really not sure who the lobby group are and who do
they represent. We are living a nightmare on Chester road and our lives are hanging by the
thread every time we try to leave the house or come back to it trying to negotiate our way
through the huge lorries and big trucks driving at high speed, 50 miles speed limit but people
only stick to this speed while near the speed cameras! We are genuinely frightened of this
experience an so do our kids. Our friends are very reluctant to visit us anymore because of
this living hell as it has been deteriorating recently. Furthermore, the vibration, noise and
pollution being generated by the traffic is unimaginable. We don’t exaggerate in saying that
the bed vibrates at night to a degree where we often wake up. We don’t think anyone can
imagine what it is like unless they live on or near Chester road. It isn’t nice seeing the rush
hour traffic jams or the Friday ones on a regular basis. It is common occurrence to have
accidents on the M6 with tailbacks to the A556 every week. People need to think for a
minute about the unnecessary road traffic accidents on Chester road and in some instances
leading to fatalities. Can you imagine the stats suggest the traffic on this road amounts to
50,000 car a day!

We have noticed recently more risk is being generated due to the expansion and alterations
made to Mere golf course and country hotel which puts the car in a very awkward position
trying to enter. They block one lane of the A556 northbound while waiting for the traffic to
clear from the other direction which makes an accident waiting to happen. We had a few
near misses ourselves. We are happy to hear the voice of the Mere Residents Association
which truly reflects our thoughts on this projected.

We wonder if you could use our email and names in support of this project and we do feel
very concerned if this doesn’t go through.

Any comments?

Thanks

Mr & Mrs Al-Hilali
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